
Yavapai Roadrunner RV Club 

Quarterly Meeting – Goldwater Lake Park 

April 17, 2024 

President Jerry Winters called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m. Dan Grayson led 

the Pledge of Allegiance, then Jerri Rook said a prayer to uplift our membership. 

Dan Grayson then introduced new members Michael Marana, and Robin Aitken 

(husband Billy abs).Jerry then gave his goals this year – Have fun, get everyone 

involved, have more outings, and support Blue Compass and the Veterans. 

Old Business – Q1 trips 

 Ozzie Gerro reported on the Quartzite trip in January. Lots of fun activities. 

 Ray Schultz reported on the Apache Junction trip in mid February and all 

the activities and places they went. 

 Mary Meyers reported on the Yuma trip late February. Good weather. Then 

reported on the Buckskin Mt State Park outing the first of April. More warm 

weather, nice scenery, good restaurants, great friends, and a wine tasting. 

 Jerry also announced that Pam Zacharia resigned as Treasurer and that 

Barbara Geiger has filled that void. 

Secretary’s Report 

 Mary reported minutes were sent out in January and that there were no 

additions or corrections. Jerri Rook moved to accept the minutes. Doug Meyers 

seconded. Motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report 

 Barbara reported that the bank account is  now under $3000. We are 

spending more that we are taking in having lost money the last 2 years. Income 

came from dues which was received in 2023. The big expenses were the Christmas 

Dinner paid in Jan 2024 and annual meeting costs. Discussion on how to address 

our financial health gave us 3 choices to implement this year – dues, annual 

meeting costs, and Christmas Dinner.  



 Barbara moved to increase membership dues for next year to $50. Dan 

Grayson seconded. Motion passed. 

 Annual Meeting costs have included room rental, and breakfast costs for 

omelets. Suggestions were to cut the breakfast to coffee and donuts. Ray has 

negotiated room rental to N/C this time. It’s possible that the RV Park will prepare 

us a steak dinner @ $15 per person. Ray will confirm with the park. This would be 

paid by each person ordering a steak dinner and prepared by the RV park staff. 

Blue Compass is cutting costs and we do not expect them to participate at the 

annual meeting. 

 Christmas party. The Christmas committee will make decisions as to 

location, cost or no cost, and increase each attendee’s portion accordingly. 

Membership 

Dan Grayson mentioned that we have 34 total rigs now, 4 having joined since 

January. 

New Business 

 Our revised By Laws have been published and are on the website. 

 Blue Compass is not having an anniversary sale this year, so we will not have 

to work the BBQ station for 3 days. However, Blue Compass will be at the PV 

Home and Garden Show May 17-19. We plan to have a table there for recruitment 

of new members. Volunteers for this job are Jerri Rook, Susan Abbot, Lynn Rask, 

Audra & Bruce Minette, the Beviers, Max & Linda Augustus. It would be a good 

opportunity to show off Yavapai Roadrunner’s scrap books. Jerry will coordinate 

with the volunteers to come up with a schedule. 

 Blue Compass will also be at Costco sometime in the next few months to 

push sales but we do not have dates. 

 Our revised calendar has been published. It is on the website. 

 Christmas Committee – Pat George volunteered to chair. Other members 

stepping up are Mary Meyers, Diane Grayson, Shirley Critelli, Carolyn Peterson, 

and Audra Minette. 

Upcoming trips 



May 16-20 Kingman Street Drags, Sunrise RV Park – Ray Schultz, Wagonmaster 

June 3-7  Williams, Railside RV Ranch  - Winters/Rook, Wagonmasters 

Aug 18-23 Ruidoso, NM, Along the River RV Park  - Geiger/Bevier Wagonmasters 

Sept 11-16 Dolores CO, Dolores River RV Park – Grayson/Gerro Wagonmasters 

Septv16-20 Durango, CO. Alpen Rose RV Park – Rosenfeld Wagonmaster 

Oct 14-19 Moab, UT, Spanish Trail RV Park  - Schultz Wagonmaster 

Oct late  Rocky Point MX  - Geiger / Winters Wagonmasters 

The next Quarterly Meeting will be Saturday July,20 at Blue Compass, 5 pm – 

Potluck 

Support Staff Reports 

Ray Schultz mentioned there are 30 followers so far on our Facebook group. 

Diane Grayson ( Sunshine) said there’s been a lot of activity the last 3 months with 

surgeries, etc. 

Sally Rosenfeld currently holding a big sale and sold over 10 items of hats, shirts, 

sweatshirts, etc. 

Brad Bean collected more items for the Vets. Doug Meyers delivered them to Brad 

 

50/50 winner was Cheryl Gerro 

Raffle was held – everybody won  

Meeting adjourned at 2:10 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mary Meyers 

Secretary 



 

Secretary  


